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January 15, 2014
The Honorable Larry Phillips 

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a motion that will enable King County to provide leadership in achieving the region’s adopted land use and transportation vision by focusing on growth that is sustainable, transit accessible, and reflects health and equity considerations.  
The Growing Transit Communities Strategy, which includes a regional Compact and accompanying Strategies and Actions, was developed in cooperation with a wide range of stakeholders to help communities develop around transit station areas and meet the following overarching goals:

· Attract more of the region’s residential and employment growth near high capacity transit

· Provide housing choices affordable to a full range of incomes near high capacity transit

· Increase access to opportunity for existing and future community members in transit communities

The focus of the analysis originally was on the three Sound Transit light rail corridors, but the recommendations are applicable to RapidRide and other high activity transit station areas. The Compact does not obligate partners to implement all recommendations, but rather to consider them as options and modify them as needed to create tools that fit best with community or organizational needs and available resources.  

The Puget Sound Regional Council Executive Board agreed to sign the Compact on September 26, 2013.  This action set the stage for approval by individual jurisdictions and other partners who can use the recommendations to implement work programs that advance the regional vision through their local plans and actions.  

Approval of the Growing Transit Communities Strategy supports the King County Strategic Plan goal to “encourage a growing and diverse King County economy and vibrant, thriving and sustainable communities,” and meets all four objectives of that goal. The Growing Transit Communities Strategy also supports the Strategic Climate Action Plan by advancing land use and transportation goals that focus transit oriented development along high capacity transit corridors, reduce the need for driving and provide and encourage the use of sustainable transportation choices such as public transit, alternative technology vehicles, ridesharing, walking and bicycling.  In addition, the Strategy advances the goals of the Equity and Social Justice Initiative by reaching out to underrepresented communities and building capacity for continued community engagement in planning and decision making processes.
The Growing Transit Communities Strategy was funded by a grant from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development and was led by the Puget Sound Regional Council together with 40 consortium partners.  An oversight committee representing a broad range of regional stakeholders including counties and cities, and environmental, affordable housing, and community interests provided guidance.  King County was an original partner and participated throughout the development of the Growing Transit Communities Strategy.  

I believe the Growing Transit Communities Strategy is an important tool to help us achieve our region’s transportation vision, and I urge your approval of the Compact.  If you have questions concerning these documents, please contact Chris Arkills, Transportation Policy Advisor, at 206-263-9648.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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